DRAFT

Newton Housing Partnership Meeting
Notes from 
February 27, 2024 Meeting
Conference Call Meeting
5:00pm-7:30pm

Partnership Members in Attendance: 
Eliza Datta, Chuck Eisenberg, Lizbeth Heyer, Ann Houston, Josephine McNeil, David Rockwell, Marva Serotkin, Albert Simmons

Others in Attendance:    Shaylyn Davis-Iannaco, Lara Kritzer, Councilor Malakie and members of the community

It was moved by Chuck Eisenberg, seconded by Marva Serotkin to approve the minutes of the January 23, 2024 meeting.  The vote to approve was unanimous.

78 Crafts Street

Andrew Copelotti from Boylston Properties presented an overview and status of the 78 Crafts Street project.  The 40B comprehensive permit was filed in December with expectation for approval late spring/early summer. 20% of the units will be affordable all at 50% AMI.
1. 4 buildings, 307 apartments 4-6 stories:	
133 one bedroom
96 two bedroom
33 three bedroom
45 studios
Distribution of affordable units across the mix 
2.  20% of units designated affordable
David Rockwell asked if hazardous waste had been detected.  Andrew responded that there is no contamination in the ground water.  Due to site constraints the decision was made to have all 266 parking at grade level.  
Josephine McNeil asked if the developers have planned a children’s park. Andrew responded that the developers on working on this aspect of the project.
Josephine McNeil asked about plans for services to residents.  Andrew responded that there are no plans beyond the standard amenities but would be pleased to discuss this issue with Josephine.
Chuck Eisenberg asked if there were any concerns about construction at the Mark Development senior development project site located in close proximity to 78 Crafts Street. Andrew responded that they would coordinate with Mark Development.
Gail Deegan, a member of the community, expressed support of the project despite concern about increased traffic.  She requested clarification about advocacy for affordable housing in the City.  Lizbeth Heyer responded that the NHP is one of the bodies advocating for affordable housing.

NHP members applauded the developer for incorporating more affordable units than any other Newton project.  Andrew explained that the number of affordable units might decrease if the number of units decreases.

ACTION:  Lizbeth Heyer requested Andrew to respond to two questions raised by NHP members:  children’s park and services, prior to the March NHP meeting.
ACTION:  Lizbeth Heyer stated that at the March meeting the NHP will consider a vote to support the project.

1149 Washington Street, Dunstan East

Stephen Buchbinder, Katherine Adams and Eli Pechthold presented the project on behalf of Garden Homes.  Stephen Buchbinder explained that Garden Homes purchased the project from Mark Development.  Garden Homes is using Local Initiative Program (LIP) for financing.  A requirement for the application is a letter of support from the NHP and the application must be signed by the Chair of the NHP. In response to the question by David Rockwell about any change from the original plan, Steve Buchbinder stated that the project is the same.   
1. The project consists of three buildings, 292 units, 73 affordable with 10 at 50% AMI and 63 at 80% AMI.  
2. Garden Homes will contribute $100,000 to the city in addition to out-of-pocket costs that the City will incur for oversight.
ACTION:  Garden Homes will forward the letter that was sent to the Planning Department regarding the LIP.
ACTION:  Garden Homes will submit the list of mitigation projects
ACTION:  Lizbeth Heyer stated that at the March meeting the NHP will consider a vote to support the project.




528 Boylston Street, Toll Brothers

Stephen Buchbinder, Will Adams and Brooke Shea presented an update to the changes to the project since the previous presentation.
1.  The project has been reduced by 60 units for a total of 184 units.  Parking spaces have been reduced by 39 spaces for a total of 236 spaces.
2. There has been community opposition to the original size, traffic, storm water.  Toll Brothers has committed to $1m toward improvements along route 9
Questions/comments:
1.  Josephine McNeil asked what services were being contemplated.  The response was that no services were planned at this time.
2. Marva Serotkin asked about spaces for children since there are 31 three-bedroom units.  The development team responded that there is a playground included in the plans.
3. Josephine McNeil commented on the lack of accessible public transportation.  The development team acknowledged the problem and stated that there is a bus with stop nearby.
4.  A member of the community asked what is being done for the neighbors especially about parking in the neighborhood.
ACTION:  Lizbeth Heyer stated that at the March meeting the NHP will consider a vote of support for the project.
ACTION:  Toll Brothers was asked to respond to the questions about approach to resident services and neighbor issues.

FY Annual Action Plan Update

Shaylyn Davis-Iannaco presented the components of the Annual Action Plan that is to be submitted to HUD by May 24th.  The plan is being presented to City boards with a hearing scheduled for April 1st.  Level funding of $3.68m is anticipated to be allocated to 13 communities.
Josephine McNeil asked about the participants in the development of the Action Plan, especially community participation.   How can NHP make a meaningful contribution to the Plan?  Concern was raised about HUD not having sufficient funds to cover those already on section 8.




 Staff Updates

1.  A progress on Thrive will be presented at the March NHP meeting.  There is full enrollment.
2. The Armory project has been affected by the bond cap.

Real Estate Transfer Fees

Note:  meetings will be held on the fourth Tuesday of each month 5-7p.

Respectfully Submitted,  

Marva Serotkin


